ישיבת ועד בית כנסת עמק רפאים

.2023 באוגוסט 6

כ׳ אב, תשמ"ג

נכחו: אלכּס פּומסון (יו"ר), יהודה אלשטיין, לילה קורן, נעמי ליפשיץ, דוד אוליבסטון, יונתן פורת.

אלכס עדכן על התפתחויות שונות בבית הכנסת מאז ישיבת הועד האחרון:

קבוצת ילדים: בעקבות התעניינות הוועד בפתיחת חוג לילדים במהלך מניין השבת בשעה 9:00, הוזמנו ההורים דרך ההודעות השבועיות להצטרף לשיחה כדי לראות כמה התעניינות יש. מעט מאוד הורים השתתפו, ואולי בגלל שרבים נעדרו לקיץ. הוחלט לנסות שוב לאחר החג.

מדריך חברים: בוב רוזנשיין הסכים לעמוד בראש ועדה לפרסום מדריך חברים מעודכן. לילה קורן, נעמי ליפשיץ וחוה סקלאר התנדבו לעזור בפרויקט זה. יש כמה רשימות שונות של חברים ו/או של מי שקנו מקומות ל ימים הנוראים, או שהם פשוט ברשימת המייל, ויש לאחד את הרשימות הללו. בוב מכין טופס לאיסוף כל המידע הרלוונטי.

לוח השנה של בית הכנסת: מודפסים 150 עותקים של לוח השנה. תודה לדוד ודלר על כל עבודתו בעריכה ובפריסה של דפי לוח השנה, וגם לדוד אוליבסטון על עזרתו בעטיפה.

מחסן: חלק מציוד בית הכנסת אוחסן על הקיר האחורי של החצר הפנימית, שלטענת בית הכנסת הספרדי גורם להם בעיה. הם הציעו שנעמיד שם איזושהי מחסן, שעליו הסכמנו.

ימים נוראים: דוד אוליבסטון דיווח כי הוועדה, הכוללת את ביל ווילסון, שמחה אדל, מרשה רוט ואלכסיס רוטגולד, סיימה את מלאכתה לסדר את רשימת הבעלי תפילה וכו',. הוועד אישר את הרשימה. הוועדה עדיין צריכה לבחור את החתנים לשמחת תורה. לא ברור על מי מוטלת האחריות לבחור את כלת תורה, ואלכס יבקש ממייקל גיליס את הדרכתו בנושא.

דוח כספי: יהודה אלשטיין דיווח על ההתקדמות שעשה מאז כניסתו לתפקידו של מרטי ויסברג כגזבר, והודה למרטי על כל עזרתו במעבר. יונתן פורת הדגיש את דאגתו המתמשכת של הועד מהידע הבלתי שלם שלו על הכספים, שעליו מוטלת האחריות הסופית. יהודה מנסה לאחד את כל המידע הן לגבי תשלומים והן לגבי קבלות כדי שהוועד יוכל לקבל מידע טוב יותר.

לוח הזכרון: הוקם אזור נוסף על לוח הזכרון בית הכנסת ועלתה ההצעה להציע שלטים לחברים במחיר מוזל של 600 או 750 ש"ח לזמן מוגבל של שלושה חודשים. אלכס יאשר מה היה המחיר עד עכשיו. התקיים דיון האם הכספים מפרויקט זה צריכים ללכת לקרן צדקה או לבית הכנסת עצמו, והדבר יידון מחדש בישיבה הבאה.

קידושים: לילה קורן ונעמי ליפשיץ שאלו האם אפשר לקיים קידושים בשבתות ספציפיות, למשל, ליארצייט, מלבד שבתות מברכים. עלתה הבעיה שבני הזוג המטפלים בקידושים אינם להוטים לעבוד לעתים קרובות יותר. אלכס יזמין את חוה סקליר לפגישה הבאה כדי לייעץ לוועד לגבי המצב הזה.

Meeting of the Va'ad of Bet Knesset Emek Refai'm August 6, 2023/20 Av, 5784

Present: Alex Pomson (Chair), Judah Elstein, Lila Korn, Naomi Lifshitz, David Olivestone, Jonathan Porath.

Alex gave updates on various developments in the shul since the last va'ad meeting:

- Children's Group: Following on the va'ad's interest in starting a group for children during the 9:00 am Shabbat minyan, parents were invited via the weekly announcements to join a conversation to see how much interest there was. Very few parents participated which may be because many were away for the summer. It was decided to try this again after the chagim.
- Membership Directory: Bob Rosenschein has agreed to head a committee to publish an updated membership directory. Lila Korn, Naomi Lifshitz and Chava Sklare have volunteered to help with this project. The shul has several different lists of members, and/or of those who have bought seats for the Yamim Nora'im, or who are simply on the email list, and these lists need to be unified. Bob is preparing a form to collect all the relevant information to be sent out after the chagim.
- **Shul Calendar:** 150 copies of the calendar are being printed. Thanks to Dovid Wadler for all his work in the editing and layout of the calendar pages, and also to David Olivestone for his help with the cover.
- **Storage Space:** Some of the shul equipment has been stored against the back wall of the inner courtyard, which the sefard shul claims is causing a problem for them. They suggested that we place some sort of storage shed there, to which we have agreed.

Yamim Nora'im: David Olivestone reported that the committee, which also includes Bill Wilson, Simcha Edel, Marsha Roth and Alexis Rothgold, has completed its work of assigning the various ba'alei tefillah, etc., and Alex has approved the list. The committee still has to select the chatanim for Simchat Torah. It is unclear who has the responsibility of selecting the Kallat Torah, and Alex will ask Michael Gillis for his guidance on this.

Finances: Judah Elstein reported on the progress he has made since taking over from Marty Weisberg as treasurer, and thanked Marty for all his help with the transition. Jonathan Porath emphasized the va'ad's continued concern about its incomplete knowledge of the finances, for which it has the ultimate responsibility. Judah is trying to consolidate all the information regarding both payments and receipts so that the va'ad can be better informed.

Lu'ach Zikaron: New space has been made available for additional memorial plaques on the lu'ach zikaron at the back of the shul and the suggestion has been made to offer plaques to members at the reduced price of NIS 600 or 750 for a limited introductory period of three months. Alex will confirm what the price was up till now. There was a discussion as to

whether the funds from this project should go the Keren Tzedakah or to the shul itself, and this will be revisited at the next meeting.

Kiddushim: Lila Korn and Naomi Lifshitz asked whether it is possible to have kiddushim on specific Shabbatot, e.g., for a yahrzeit, other than on Shabbatot Mevarchim. The problem was raised that the couple who cater the kiddushim are not eager to work more often. Alex will invite Chava Sklare to the next meeting to advise the va'ad about this situation.